

Friday 12th October 2018

## **Academy Photography Proofs**

Thank you for returning your proofs for the latest photographs – we have a another collection date of **Monday 15<sup>th</sup> October** if you haven't yet returned your slips – please do so as soon as possible as not to receive a late fee.

#### **Harvest Festival – NEXT FRIDAY!**

We will be holding our annual Harvest Festival at All Saints Church on **Friday 19**<sup>th</sup> **October 2018** at 2.15pm. The children will be walked to the church from school and back to school at the end of the service, to be dismissed from school as per usual.

# **Harvest Festival – Collections**

We are still collecting non-perishable items and toiletries this year for our Harvest Service. A basket for collections is in the entrance hall to the office. Any donations would be most gratefully received. Thank you for those donations already made. This year all tinned, jarred and bottled goods will be going to Rising Brook Food Bank. Please be generous as this well used food bank is in desperate need. Next Thursday and Friday morning we can accept fresh fruit, vegetables and bread to decorate the church – this will then be auctioned off at the end of the village Harvest Festival.

#### **Christmas Nativity Plays – Save the Date!**

Class 1 will be performing their Nativity on Monday 10<sup>th</sup> December (PM – time to be confirmed)
Classes 2 and 3 will be doing a collaborative performance and this will be on Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup>
December PM (time to be confirmed) and
Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> December (evening – time to be confirmed)

## **BACS Payments**

If you pay for any trip, invoice or uniform item via BACS to our school fund account, please let us know in an email or at the office so we can make a note. We do not get daily/weekly statements and therefore sometimes do not know that instant payments have been made. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

# Parent Consultation Evening – 24th October 2018

Thank you for returning your appointment forms – if you haven't had chance to yet – please return as soon as possible as appointments are being given on a first come first served basis. Thank You.

#### PTFA Christmas Fair – Save the Date!

Please add the date - **Saturday 8th December** to your diary for the PTFA Christmas Fair which will start at 12 noon.

More information to follow.

#### **Premier Sports Portal**

Please remember that the school cannot book children in with premier sport for afterschool clubs and breakfast clubs. This should be done via the premier sport portal. If you are having problems with the portal – please see one of the premier sports staff in school.

#### Afterschool Club and Extra Provision - 26.10.2018

Please can we remind parents/carers that there will be no afterschool provision on the last day of the half term – **Friday 26**<sup>th</sup> **October**. All children will be dismissed at 3.15pm.

#### **Labelling School Uniform**

Please can all Parents/Carers make sure that all pieces of school uniform are clearly labelled with your child's name. We have permanent markers in school if you wish to borrow one!

### **Uniform/PE Reminder**

Just to remind all Parents/Carers that Classes 1 and 2 can come dressed in their PE kits on a Thursday and Class 3 can come dressed in their PE kits on a Friday.

# **Mobile Phones/Cameras**

Please can all families and friends of the school be aware that photographs should not be taken on the playground using mobile phones. This is a very serious safeguarding issue and anyone caught doing this may be asked to meet with the Headteacher to discuss.

# **Stand Up 4 Ollie and Macmillan Coffee Afternoon**

There are still a few IOU's remaining from the day – please bring in your donations as soon as possible so we can check you off our list.

## **House Points**

This Week & Running Totals

Red: 124 - 409 Blue: 85 - 412 Yellow: 112 - 314 Green: 155 - 371



